ICE Committee Meeting, 10/21/10
Members present:  Jeannie Rosenthal, Lynne Owens, Karen Kimber, Julie Smith, Mardell Wilkins, Angie de Braga, Wyoming Rossett, Karen Dannehl, Paulette Batayola, Barbra Moss
Members absent:  Mary Ray, Wendy Charlebois

Joni Morris was highly successful.  141 tickets were pre-sold, 60 were sold at the door.  The concert earned $2125, which was used to pay for the show, and the value of the rooms was $525 (paid for by ICE, state rate).
We hope to bring them back next year.

Bombast is November 4th.  The presenter, Michon Mackedon, is a retired English instructor from WNC, and would like to format this as a conversation with students on atomic testing and Yucca Mountain.  She’ll meet with Cyd’s Nevada History class that day, and Barbra Moss will have her speaking at 7 p.m. in EIT 208.  The public will be invited to the evening presentation.  Nevada Humanities will send out postcards to their mailing list (this is sponsored by them).  She will also speak to the Ely campus.

Joshua Kane will be here on 11/18, presenting Edgar Allan Poe’s Tales of Terror at 7:30 p.m. in the theater..  Also that day, he’ll present a Creativity Toolkit Workshop at 10 a.m. in the theater, and is scheduled to speak to Gretchen Skivington’s 1 p.m. Oral Interpretation class.  His contract specifies that his presentations be filmed with high definition videotape.  Wyoming Rossett has the only cameras capable of doing this.  We’ll explore the possibility of training people to use them.
Subcommittees were formed to deal with various aspects of this program
Transportation:  Karen Kimber
Meals:  Lynne Owens
Props:  Jeannie Rosenthal and Dave Bailey  (Mardell and Angie feel they have some likely items)
Publicity:  Angie deBraga
MC:  Barbra Moss will introduce him at the show
Coordinate with classes:  Karen Dannehl
Press release:  Wyoming Rossett
High school outreach:  Karen Kimber
Joshua will send a cd with a PSA on it.
Barbra Moss volunteered her class (which meets that evening) as ushers, ticket takers, etc.  Tickets will be $10 public, $5 students.  Julie Smith and Paulette Batayola will sell tickets and get the cash box.
Other ideas to increase interest in this program:
Reading Poe on the radio, on TV, in schools or at the Senior Center?   Perhaps Gretchen Skivington’s oral interpretation class would be interested.  Wyoming Rossett will contact the Overland Stage Players to see if they are interested in this, too.

Karen Dannehl discussed the upcoming National Novel Writing Month events coming up at the library.  Richard Hooton will be the kickoff speaker on 10/26, discussing how he starts his novels.  Barbra Moss will be providing words of encouragement on 11/17, and we will also have a speaker discuss what to do next after the novel is written.

Upcoming grants – Jeannie Rosenthal reminded us that Nevada Arts Council grants are due in mid-February.  One of the grants we will apply for will support Argentum.  It was well reviewed by the committee last year.  We will also be applying to continue the film festival.

The next ICE meeting will be Thursday, November 4th at 10 a.m. in the Library Conference Room.
